VENTURA COLLEGE

Minutes of the Professional Development

Date: November 24, 2014

Present: Sharon Beynon, Bill Hart, Matthew Moore, Gigi Fiumerodo, Ayanna Gaines, Helen Galindo, Ryan Petitfils, Ben Somoza, Lucy Capuano, Eileen  Crump


Recorder:  Eileen Crump

Absent: Alex Kolesnik, Dina Pielaet, Jenna Garcia, Joe Esquivel, Ken Drake, Lauri Moore, Nathan Cole, Peder Nielsen, Perry Martin, Philip Clinton, 

Sharla Fell

Minutes: 

	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 2:05 pm.
	
	
	Sharon Beynon



	Approval of Meeting Minutes
	Motion was made by Bill Hart and seconded by Ben Somoza to approve the minutes of the October 27 and November 3 meetings. 
	Motion carried.
	
	Eileen Crump



	3CSN Professional Development Coordinators Event October 31 
	Ayanna attended the Professional Development Coordinators Event held in Los Angeles Community College District office on October 31.

Discussion centered on how the different colleges run professional development. Those present want to form a network to share professional development ideas.

Topics discussed were:

· Professional Learning Priorities

· Professional Learning as Leadership
· Professional Learning Vision Activity

Upcoming Events:

· Faculty Teaching and Learning Academy, January 13-15, 20-22, 28, 29, February 17, March 20, April 17, May 15

· Developmental Pathways, February 27

· Habits of Mind, March 6


	
	
	Ayanna Gaines



	2014 California Community College Professional Development Clearinghouse Summit November 12 in Pasadena
	The state is creating a professional development website for classified, faculty, and management. Committee members Sharon, Gwen, Matt, Joe, and Eileen attended the summit and gave their input on what should be on the website.


	
	
	

	SITE Update
	SITE will be held on May 26 - 29. The first summer school session will begin on May 26, so there is concern that some faculty will not be able to attend because SITE will overlap.

SITE will have to be moved from the Tutoring Center to the Wright Center.

The field trip to the Channel Islands is scheduled as planned.
	
	
	Sharon Beynon



	Meeting with Ventura College President Greg Gillespie and Executive Vice President Patrick Jefferson
	· Sharon, Greg, and Patrick discussed the need to have access to all user email so the Professional Development Committee can send out professional development activities to faculty and staff.
· Problems with the Ventura College Calendar System include the difficulty of finding things. One possible feature would allow users to comb all college event calendars.
· College Hour is currently being discussed by the Academic Senate. Patrick mentioned that Fridays are available because most faculty do not teach on Friday.

· Discussed the goal of greater faculty

           attendance at professional development

           workshops and how to improve

           communication between the Equity

           committee and Professional Development Committee.

· Discussed the need to continue funding for the Administrative assistant position that supports professional development. Eileen Crump currently holds this position and is paid by grant funding which ends on September 30, 2015.  3SP money, equity money, and BSI money as they relate to PD can be applied toward future plans for PD and SITE. 

· Discussed the Title V Co-operative Grant ending in September and the future of professional development and SITE funding. Greg proposed finding out if institutional financial support could be found.

· Discussed the Professional Development

           Committee’s plans for spring workshops during January Flex Days and the months of February, March, and April. Patrick suggested focusing on teaching and doing several months of learning community workshop with faculty, focusing on student engagement. The spring 2015 faculty colloquium was also discussed.
	Sharon will email meeting minutes to committee.

Sharon will meet with Greg next week.

Sharon will talk to Victory Kitamura and Grant Jones about having a Master Calendar with all college events.


	
	Sharon Beynon

	Flipped Classroom Tables.
	The round tables in classrooms have been placed on hold and will not be put in classrooms in spring semester.
	
	
	Eileen Crump



	Redesign Professional Development Website Update
	The website designer’s contract was sent to the district, but it had to be rewritten and resubmitted. Revised contract was accepted by district and is currently being circulated for signatures. 
	
	
	Eileen Crump



	Professional Development presenters Thank You
	The committee shared ideas on how to thank professional development presenters beyond simply sending a Thank You card.

· Have attendees write presenters a note letting them know how the presentation had an impact on their lives.

· Gift Card

 
	
	
	Eileen Crump



	Spring 2015 Self-Assigned Flex Week
	Sharon shared the final spring workshop calendar with Greg and Patrick.


	
	
	Sharon Beynon

	Future Workshop
	Reading Apprenticeship Workshops


	
	
	Sharon Beynon

	College Events 
	· The Think Event is planned for Wednesday, March 25.

· The Clothesline Project on November 5  was once again a huge success, with many students creating their own T-shirts.

· Incredible India on November 5 had a great turnout in Guthrie Hall.

· One Book One Campus is still ongoing.

· The International Film Festival's last film for the semester, A Moving Celebration Of Life and Reverence of Death, had more attendees than previous films. 

· On December 5, the Transfer Center sponsored a trip to California Lutheran University.


	
	
	

	Next Meeting 

January 26, 2015
	No meeting in December.
	
	
	

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 pm.
	
	
	Sharon Beynon




